Town of Shelby Planning Board Minutes

December 5, 2017

Kirk Myhill, Chairperson

Brad Pask Larry Hill Gary Watts Teresa Wilkins Jerry Velesko

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kirk Myhill. Minutes from the November 7, 2017 planning board meeting were read and moved for acceptance by Larry Hill, seconded by Gary Watts, motion passed.

Old Business:

Junkyard regulations will be carried over to next meeting while we seek more input.

Commercial Solar Regulation has been in discussion at the Town Board level. Shelby Town Board is implementing a 6 month moratorium on solar installations in the township pending review of current solar regulations with the intent of bringing them more in line with neighboring townships.

New Business:

Several planning board members were up for reappointment, Larry Hill moved to recommend to the Shelby Town Board extending Brad Pask's term for another 5 years along with Jerry Velesko for another 1 year as our alternate. Kirk Mhill seconded, motion passed.

With Gary Watts resigning as of 1/1/18, our planning board will be accepting applications to fill his vacancy.

There will be a Holiday Luncheon on December 29, 2017 at 11:30 a.m. to honor Skip Draper for 24 years of service with the Town of Shelby and wish him well with his new endeavors with Orleans County.

Gary Watts moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Larry Hill, motion passed.

Next meeting is January 2, 2018.

Respectfully submitted, Brad Pask Secretary